12/5/2018 Local 1201 Membership Meeting
Officer roll call: Mark Lenling, present, Nicki Bottko, present. Guests from MAPE 1201 Robyn Hoffman. St. Paul College, present off site. Brown & Bigelow, present onsite and offsite. Inver Hills, present offsite.
1) 11:58 AM Call to Order: Mark Lenling. Due to technical difficulties with Adobe Connect the meeting was delayed one half hour and held with secondary equipment and a speaker phone present at the Metro State University site.
2) Approval of the agenda and minutes - agenda from previous meeting approved, minutes approved.
3) Officer reports: President report from Mark Lenling: on the agenda there are link attachments such as balance sheet, jacket reminder, scholarship gala event, 2019 budget was summarized and reviewed. Business agent report from Alex Erickson: MN Zoo had Meet and Confer and will have follow up meeting tomorrow to recap and also plan their next one. Inver Hills will tentatively have their Meet and Confer next Monday. Brown & Bigelow has Meet and Confer on December 20 (well due since there are site cultural issues.) Metro State implemented vacation accrual approval rollover from both public and private sectors up to 12 years – seen on page 19 of new MAPE contract. This is a victory for them and happened because Metro State has impressed upon management the importance of recruitment and retention for new employees and is aware of that. There are currently 406 members of MAPE scattered among 12 sites; MN Zoo has 30, MNDOT has 9, Inver Hills has 41, Metro State has 36… Regional Director report from Andi Morris: reminded everyone there is a negotiations meeting/listening session coming up on Friday, December 14 at 345 Randolph Ave in St. Paul. Amanda Anthony wants to be the secretary, which is being reviewed by MAPE Central for determination. Khatija Khan: We have not yet held Metro State listening sessions on the contract and we look forward to doing this in short time. The deadline for negotiations/listening session is December 12, 2018 per Nicole Hamilton. Treasurer report from Nicki Bottko: spoke about details and specifics of Balance Sheet changes since last meeting. Reminded everyone to let her know this week if anyone is interested in attending the Scholarship Gala event held on January 4, 2019. Held motion for approval of $75 for gift of flowers and card for James Brown, who is in the hospital. Motion is seconded and carried. Held motion for approval of 2019 budget and current balance sheet. Motions seconded and carried. Balance sheet is an active link and is continually updated.
4) New Business
a) Election Committee – Alex Erickson: regarding Officer Nominations, DA changed rules in October to shift to MAPE control. Special elections will most likely begin to start taking place on a quarterly basis. We cannot hold special elections until this policy is codified and approved. Continue talking to people who may want to be Officers, step up yourself or nominate another good leader.
b) Listening session for contract negotiations – continue hosting listening sessions and report worksite feedback up your chain of command
5) Darin Linse: questioned new vacation accrual rollover policy. Mark Lenling - questions can be asked to the HR department for specifics - a written letter is required from previous employers for verification at Metro State site.
Motion to adjourn, seconded, meeting is adjourned at 12:35 PM.

